September 10, 2019

Board Meeting August 12, 2019


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
SEPTEMBER 9, 2019
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held Monday, September 9, 2019 at 7:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees James Buck, Troy Ganton and Caleb Runyon.  Absent: Robert Drain. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  Andy Castle of 1458 S. Sandstone, wanted the board to know about a situation with a wood burner smoking in the neighborhood.
Reports:  Marcia Clifford, General Code employee, spoke to the township board of the positive things that would code happen it we finish the codification that was begun 5 years ago. Police Chief Howard Noppe brought the board up to date on the August activities, including the traffic fatalities, purchases such as ad Res Q Discs and body cams to allow all officers to have their own. Fire Chief Tim McEldowney reported that August was a busy month.  They are having to navigate around the road construction and are looking forward to November.  The fire department runs are up over last year but in line with the 2017 numbers.  
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Buck to approve the following disbursements for August  2019:  General Fund $77,906.80; Fire Department Fund expenditures totaling $18,905.96; Street Light Fund expenditures totaling $4,515.26; Building Inspections Fund expenditures $7,785.65; Sewer Fund expenditures totaling $559,862.31; Water Fund expenditures totaling $13,909.72; Trust and Agency distributions of $420.00;  Current Tax Collection Fund Historical Fund expenditures totaling $577,235.69.  Roll Call: 6 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $160,512.06. Roll Call: 6 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Runyon to approve the Regular Board minutes of 
August 12, 2019 with corrections.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Stonestreet to accept the following items under the consent agenda consisting of the Financial Reports of August 2019; General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for August 2019; the Public Safety Report for August 2019; Election Commission meeting minutes of August 23, 2019 with corrections, Sewer/Water Committee meeting minutes of August 22, 2019 and the Public Safety meeting minutes of September 5, 2019 with corrections.  Approved.
The Financial Reports showed the following balances as of August 31, 2019:


General Fund Cash
(109.34)

General Fund Invested Cash
1,614,811.77

Fire Operations Cash
(3,503.40)


Fire Operations Invested Cash
139,930.09

Street Light Fund Cash
7,407.08

Street Light Fund Invested Cash
25,223.68

P.I. Fund Cash
.00

P.I. Fund Invested Cash
140,707.55

Building Inspection Fund Cash
17,728.23

Building Inspection Fund Invested Cash
83,007.06

General Debt Service (Voted Bonds)
279,286.07

Capital Projects Fund – Roads
3,891,804.18

Trust and Agency Fund
.00


Historical Fund Cash
734.00

Historical Fund Invested Cash
5,114.82

Sewer Fund Cash
(15,673.22)

Sewer Funds Invested Cash
795,486.71

Water Funds Cash
30,757.02

Water Funds Invested Cash
.00

Current Tax Collection Fund
3,643.56

Current Tax Collection Invested Cash
322,583.97

Ganton Memo of Understanding Invested Cash
10,008.28
Total

$7,339,948.11
SUPERVISOR REPORT: Supervisor Herlein shared information on the M-60 update; the local roads project; Teft Road non-motorized trail; the Miller Trailer Park fence is up; water wells test drilling begins in September; the post office and Township Hall parking; with the help of mini grants from the Jackson Community Foundation in conjunction with Consumers Energy two new benches are here; the DPW/Library building façade is being repaired, thanks to Tim Woolworth.
NEW BUSINESS:

           
Public Safety Employee Candidates:  Chief Tim McEldowney introduced Alec Baker a resident of Spring Arbor who has been vetted by the Firemen and the Public safety board recommended approval.  Tim feels he will be an asset to the station.  He gave information on Alec Reynolds who is from Hanover and moving to Baker Street in our township and was unable to attend our board meeting.  Alec Reynolds is already a trained Firefighter.   He is also a trained EMT.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Runyon to accept Alec Baker and Alec Reynolds as paid on-call firefighters.  Approved.
Chief Howard Noppe introduced Richard Quatt for the position of full time police officer for second shift.  Officer Quatt met with the police officers and the public Safety Board.  The Public Safety board recommends him for the position of full time officer contingent on his physical and psychological testing.  Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Gibbs to approve Richard Quatt as a Spring Arbor Officer pending the results of the testing.  Approved.

Halloween Event at 6410 Spring Arbor Road
Ray Phillips rents 6410 Spring Arbor Road and is asking the board to approve a temporary permit to hold a Halloween event consisting of a walk through attraction as the above address. He made a written and oral presentation as to how he anticipates the event to happen.  The board asked many questions of Mr. Phillips including but not limited to safety on the grounds;, safety on a curve on M-60 (Spring Arbor Road) a state highway with 55 mph speed limit; being sure  the employees are properly vetted and how to handle the crowds that could come at a rate higher than he anticipates.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Stonestreet to deny the issuance of a permit for this activity.  Roll Call: 4 yes (to deny) Stonestreet, Ganton, Herlein and Gibbs and 2 no (to allow) Runyon and Buck.  Motion passed.

SEMCO Energy Gas Company Ordinance:  The Township has had an Ordinance with SEMCO Energy (Formerly Southeastern Michigan Gas Company) for at least the past 28 years to give the right, power and authority to construct, lay, operate, maintain and replace all pipes, mains, conductors, service pipes and other apparatus and facilities for the manufacture, transmission and distribution of gas for all purposes to the Township of Spring Arbor.  A motion was made to approve the ordnance by Buck and seconded by Runyon.  Roll Call:  6 yes.  Approved.

Burnham and Flower Property and Liability Insurance:  The annual bill from Burnahm and Flower for the Township Property and Liability has arrived.  The Coverage includes the Par Plan Participating Plan Package; Travelers Fire/rescue Vehicles and Inland Marie Policy; Cyber & Privacy Liability and includes limited Casualty and Property coverage for terrorism.  This is the same coverage as last year is the cost will be $25,735 (this is approximately $500 less than last year.)
A motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Buck to approve the expenditure.  Roll Call: 6 yes.  Approved.

General Code Project:  After the presentation by Marcia Clifford earlier in the meeting the Board discussed as to how to proceed with the codification of the Township Ordinances.  A motion was made to delay the continuance of the codification until there is more time.  Vote:  4 yes; 2 no.  Approved.
Public Comment:  Treasurer Gibbs made the reminder that Taxes are due by the 16th of September without penalty.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the October 14, 2019 regular board meeting
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